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Routine vaccinations are considered essential during COVID-19 pandemic 

The American Association of Equine Practitioners infectious disease committee 
recommends that routine vaccinations are considered essential during this COVID-19 
pandemic, and overdue vaccinations should be completed to help prevent disease in 
horses. Duration of immunity for some vaccines might be limited to 6 months; therefore, 
maintaining a routine vaccination schedule is critical for horses at high risk of developing 
these diseases, and vaccinations should be scheduled as soon as reasonably possible 
to ensure the health and welfare of the horse. In all cases, veterinarians should consider 
local conditions and current state-imposed regulations to determine when vaccinations 
can be completed safely during this unprecedented time. 

 


